[image: Picture 2]
01
[bookmark: _Hlk31024550]MINUTES OF MISSOURI STATE UNIVERSITY 
COLLEGE PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION 
March 22, 2023

[bookmark: _Hlk31024577]The regular meeting was called to order by President Ainsley Kempin at 4:04 PM in PSU 313. The roll was called by Vice President of Administration Anna Stewart. 

CREED
ROLL CALL: AXΩ (Y), AΔΠ (Y), AOII (Y), AΣA (Y), ΔZ (Y), ΓΦB (Y), ΣK (Y), ΣΣΣ (Y), ΞOI (Y)
GUESTS: None

PREVIOUS MINUTES: The minutes of the 03/08/2023 meeting were approved as distributed. It is motioned by ΓΦB seconded by AΔΠ. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: The Treasurer reported as follows:
Beginning balance 	03/08/2023	$88,667.50
			Revenue	$3,693.30
			Expenses	$7,643.50
Ending balance 	03/22/2023	$84,717.30


OFFICER REPORTS

President Ainsley Kempin reported:
Happy Wednesday, I hope you all had an amazing Spring Break! Reminder Order of Omega applications close Friday the 24th, so keep applying! 
FSL awards are next Wednesday the 29th at 5:30pm. If you have applied good luck and keep in mind anyone can come! 
The office of admissions is looking for two new admissions counselors and would love to have spring 2023 graduates apply! The position includes 15 free credit hours of courses at MSU per year, PTO, paid holidays, insurance, and a salary of $38,000 per year. The job posting can be found at: https://jobs.missouristate.edu/postings/67739 contact Teresa Haney, Director of Admissions, with any questions. 
Keep filling out the feedback form! https://forms.gle/KNoVHVgk9byhsTQv9 
If you ever need anything, never hesitate to reach out and have a great week!
Office hours: Tuesday 12-3pm and Wednesday 2-3pm; email: ainsley790@live.missouristate.edu

VP of Judicial Affairs Heidi Heinlen reported:
I I have my round table on Friday night after a day of service. I will update next GC! 
Office hours: Thursday 12-2pm; email: hh386s@missouristate.edu

VP of Administration Anna Stewart reported:
I am so happy to see all of you again! I hope you had a relaxing & fun spring break. I have some reminders as delegates
First Sisterhood Semester event!!
Community Service event on March 30 @6pm in PSU Union Club – we will be making cards to take to the nursing home for one hour of service
Then on April 1st in the morning we will be delivering the cards to a nursing home for an additional hour of service!
We’re announcing another event for Sisterhood Semester next GC so get excited!
PHA calendar: https://calendar.google.com/calendar/u/0?cid=Nzk1YjM5MzdmYmIyNGI2YTJjNTYxNjFhMTdmYTI3OTA0MjkzM2MxZmM0Njc3OTY0ZGIzYWU5NTg2YWFjNWZkZkBncm91cC5jYWxlbmRhci5nb29nbGUuY29t
Office hours: Tuesdays 10am-12pm; email: stewart1014@live.missouristate.edu

VP of Recruitment Grace Edwards reported: 
Hello everyone, I hope you had a fantastic spring break! I have been working away at all things recruitment these past two weeks! I have been looking at t-shirt designs, speakers, etc. 
Super Important: Recruitment chairs, we will have our next meeting on March 30th, 2023, and this meeting is super important because they will be telling me what they want to change in the recruitment rules! 
I hope you have a wonderful few weeks! PHA LOVE
Office hours: Wednesdays 12:30-3pm; email: edwards46@live.missouristate.edu 

VP of Membership Development Elizabeth Witherow reported:
Hey everybody, I hope all of your Spring Breaks were amazing. New Member Day is tomorrow, March 23rd from 5-7:30 pm in Hill 0001! Everyone on both the Panhellenic and International Fraternity Council Executive boards have been a huge help in preparing for this day and I cannot wait to have a fun and educating event for all of the new members in our community! We will be voting today for the attendance requirements. 
Please don’t hesitate to reach out if you have any questions about the day or come visit me during my office hours tomorrow morning! Have a great rest of your week!
Office hours: Thursdays 10am-1pm; email: witherow529@live.missouristate.edu

VP of Community Relations Megan Walch reported: 
Hope everyone had a great spring break! FSL day of service is this Friday!! You guys have done an amazing job signing up, but there is still time. Please tell your chapters Ozark Food Harvest will close the sign up tonight, and Habitat for Humanity will close Thursday. If anyone has any questions feel free to text or email me, I am looking forward to seeing everyone who signed up! 
Habitat for Humanity will be next Friday (March 31st) instead of on Day of Service
There is also a ton of amazing opportunities planned for Greek week’s 3 weeks of service! Check out their Instagram for more information, and I will share it as soon as I get some information. 
Grace and I are having an Earth Day event on April 19th, it will be 5-7 in Strong 200. 
I am also planning a FSL baseball night on April 28th. I have also sent out an interest form for the event so please share that with your chapters if you haven’t already! Keep an eye out for more information on these events! 
Have a great week and let me know if you ever need anything<3
Office hours: Mondays 1-3pm; email: mnw324s@missouristate.edu

VP of Academics Kelsey Boyce reported:
Hi everyone! I hope you all had a great Spring Break. We only have one quarter left this school year, keep pushing through! Reach out if you need anything.
Office hours: Wednesdays 1-3pm; email: kelsey923@live.missouristate.edu

Director of Social Awareness Grace Kamp reported:
Hey guys! I hope you had an awesome Spring Break Break! Megan and I have an event coming up on the 19th for Earth Day! We would love it you guys could make it!! It’ll be super cute LARGE tote bags & paint & fabric markers!! 
I also was able to get more Narcan and would to give it to you all contact me for more info!!!
Office hours: Mondays 1-3pm; email: kamp01@live.missouristate.edu

Director of Marketing and PR Raegan Maintz reported:
Hello everyone! I am in the process of planning another PHA photoshoot and I could not be more excited. 
I am also working on creating more PHA merch and would love your opinion on what product that should be- Hoodie? T-shirt? Sweat set? 
Also, wanted to say I loved all of your Spring break content and the many pockets of peace that were had!
Office hours: Mondays 2-4pm; email: maintz222@live.missouristate.edu

Director of Panhellenic Counselors Katie Smith reported:
Hi everyone! I hope everyone had a wonderful spring break! Today is my first pi chi training! yay!
Office hours: Mondays 11am-1pm; email: smith308@live.missouristate.edu 

Fraternity and Sorority Life Advisor Carlye Genisio reported: 
No Report

Associate Director Plaster Student Union/Director of Student Engagement Tara Benson reported: 
No Report

Fraternity and Sorority Life Graduate Assistant Madison Wesley reported:
No Report

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES

Judicial Board
No Report
Membership Recruitment Committee
No Report
Community Service/Philanthropy Committee
No Report 
Public Relations Committee
No Report
New Member Education Committee
No Report
Risk Management/Standards Committee
No Report

REPORTS OF LIAISONS 
Interfraternity Council
No Report
National Pan-Hellenic Council
No Report
Student Government Association
No Report
Student Activities Council
No Report

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
I. Motion to vote on the percentage of New Members required at Spring New Member Day.
A. 25% of carry-over new members and spring new members
i. Yes: 9 (Unanimous) 
ii. No: 0
iii. Abstain: 0
B. The motion passes. 

	
NEW BUSINESS
	None

ANNOUNCEMENTS
The following announcements were made:

Alpha Chi Omega
Hi everybody, hope you all had a great spring break! We have a sisterhood event tonight and we are so excited for our spring bid day coming up next week! Have a great first week back from break!

Alpha Delta Pi	
Hi everyone! Hope everyone had a relaxing spring break! We are super excited for the final stretch of this semester and are working super hard on greekweek and our upcoming philanthropy events in April! Have a great week!

Alpha Omicron Pi
Hey yall I hope everyone had a restful spring break and are ready to tackle the rest of the semester!

Alpha Sigma Alpha
Hello everyone we hope everyone had a great spring break! We are so excited for our springs initiation this week! We hope everyone has a great week!

Delta Zeta
We hope everyone had a great spring break! We have an event with Lambda Chi Alpha tomorrow at the house from 5-7. It’s a $5 entry fee, we’ll have lemonade and cookies!

Gamma Phi Beta
Hey Everyone! Hope you all had a great spring break! We have are hosting an educational event on March 31st at 5pm in PSU ballroom east and we hope to see you all there! We also have our mom’s weekend this weekend and are super excited for that! Have great week!

Sigma Kappa
Hi everyone! Hope you all had a fun spring break! This friday Sigma Kappa has a philanthropy event. From 4-7 pm come watch Ace for Alzheimer’s at Tbell fields! We also have a sisterhood event this friday and our formal is next friday!! Hope everyone has a good rest of their week!

Sigma Sigma Sigma 
Hey everybody! We hope you had a great spring break! Yesterday we had a mental health advice night and we’re super excited for our hiking sisterhood on Sunday! Next week is our Inspiration Week as well and we hope you have a great rest of your week!

Xi Omicron Iota
No Report

The next meeting will be April 5, 2023 at 4pm in PSU 313!  

ADJOURNMENT
Ainsley entertains a motion to adjourn meeting at 4:22. It is motioned by ΣΣΣ seconded AXΩ.
In Favor: ALL
Opposed: None
Abstentions: None
The motion passes.

Anna Stewart, Vice President of Administration.
Approval
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